
 

FORMAL REPORT 

 

To: Mayor Strathdee and Members of Council 

Prepared by: Trisha McKibbin, Director of Corporate Services / Deputy Clerk 

Date of Meeting: 27 March 2018 

Subject: COR 09-2018 Army, Navy and Air Force 2018 Request 

PURPOSE 

This report presents information related to the St. Marys’ Army, Navy and Air Force Veterans request 
to the Alcohol and Gaming Commission of Ontario (AGCO) for an extension to their liquor license to 
include a portion of their parking.  The report also includes a request to Council for a Noise By-law 
exemption. 

RECOMMENDATION 

THAT COR 09-2018 Army, Navy and Air Force 2018 Request report be received; and 

THAT Council authorize the Clerk to prepare a Letter of Non-Objection addressed to the Alcohol and 
Gaming Commission of Ontario stating that the Town does not object to the events; and 

THAT an exemption to the Noise By-law be approved for the Army, Navy and Air Force for July 13 and 
July 14, 2018. 

BACKGROUND 

For a number of years the Army, Navy, and Air Force has requested a Letter of Non-Objection from the 
Town for the purpose of extending their liquor license to the parking lot for specific events occurring 
during the summer months. Historically, the Town has approved said requests. 

REPORT 

As part of the Army, Navy & Air Force Veterans (ANAF) extension request to the Alcohol and Gaming 
Commission of Ontario (AGCO) they were instructed to send notification of their request to the local 
Police, Fire and Health Units. They have included the Town of St. Marys in this notification process. 

The ANAF request to the AGCO is for an extension to their liquor license to include a portion of their 
parking lot area for the following events: 

June 16, 2018 12:00pm until 11:00pm 
July 13-14, 2018 12:00pm until 1:00am 
August 18, 2018 12:00pm until 11:00pm 
September 29, 2018 12:00pm until 11:00pm 

There will be a bar operated in the parking lot solely for the Heritage Festival weekend (July 13-14). 
Food will be served to the public on all dates. 

As the dates associated with the Heritage Festival weekend involve festivities to occur in the parking 
lot which exceed the time permitted within the Noise By-law, this report shall serve as a formal request 
to grant a Noise By-law exemption for July 13 and 14, 2018. 



SUMMARY 

A request has been submitted by ANAF to the Town requesting a Letter of Non-Objection to the 
extension of their liquor license to the parking lot for a number of specified events. 

In addition, based on the hours in which the bar will operate for Heritage Festival weekend, a request 
has also been included for a Noise By-law Exemption for July 13-14, 2018. 

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 

None. 

STRATEGIC PLAN 

☒ Not applicable to this report. 

OTHERS CONSULTED 

Grant Brouwer, Director of Building and Development 
Jason Silcox, Building Official 

ATTACHMENTS 

ANAF Request Letter and Application for Exemption 

REVIEWED BY 

Recommended by the Department 

_____________________________ 
Trisha McKibbin 
Director of Corporate Services / Deputy Clerk 

Recommended by the CAO 

_____________________________ 
Brent Kittmer 
CAO / Clerk 


